Carterknowle and Dore Medical Practice
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Tuesday 15th September 2015 at 5pm- Carterknowle Practice

WELCOME
Dr Hilton opened the meeting by thanking those present for attending the meeting. A copy of the agenda was made available to all present. The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed by the group. 
New group members were welcomed and introduced.
A discussion around the introduction and development of the group was had. The group gives patients a voice that the practice can use to help with service design and delivery. We have issues around representativeness of our group but are always making efforts to recruit new members. The practice can act upon suggestions and improvements whilst considering its limitations and pressure. Over recent years the practice has made a number of positive changes as a result of discussions with our PPG members; the ongoing support and commitment of the group is appreciated by the practice.

PPG EMAIL CORRESPONDENCE
The group had received no emails from patients for discussion at the meeting. It was agreed that email details would be included in the PPG newsletter.

NAME BADGES
The practice has ordered lanyards and is in the process of creating staff name badges.

TELEPHONE SYSTEM
All agreed that the switch to a local telephone number was positive however it was highlighted that the practice was receiving a significant increase in call traffic since the switch. It was agreed that the volume may decrease after a settling in period.

SECURITY
The practice was pleased to report that the problems at Dore had improved and it seemed the installation of CCTV was working.

COMMUNICATION WITH PATIENTS
The group discussed different ways of communicating with patients and the following ideas suggested-
•    Translating material into other languages. It was suggested that the practice could contact a local school to help with the translation
•    Picture/photographic help sheets to aid patients when using the checking in screen.
•    Patient/ PPG member volunteers helping and talking with patients in the waiting area.

FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST- PATIENT FEEDBACK
At the last meeting it was agreed to discuss patient feedback. The following comments were discussed by the group-
“I was on the telephone for 25 minutes this morning, ringing constantly before I could get through”. The practice make efforts to answer all calls in a timely manner however as discussed above we have seen a significant increase in calls incoming; this is therefore impacting upon the wait for calls to be answered. It was agreed to see if the volume of calls settles down in coming months and review.
“Weekly half day closing is not convenient”. The practice is involved in Enhanced Primary Care Sheffield and its current pilot project to improve access to the GP. As a result of this Carterknowle Practice will be open on Thursday afternoons initially 2.30-4.30pm for pre-booked appointments with the telephones still being transferred to the GP collaborative. It was also thought that the introduction of Web GP will provide more access out of hours for patients. The group agreed this was a positive step and we would review whether these appointments are accessed by patients later in the year. 
“Get info or consult doctor over the phone for some small issues”. The practice already offer telephone consultations however it was thought the introduction of Web GP may save patients time and actually having to come into practice. 
“No toys in the waiting room”. Although all agreed this was a shame everybody agreed that due to health and safety reasons and infection control risk that toys had to be kept to a minimum with only wipe clean books available. 
“Have a Nurse Practitioner at Dore”. All agreed that having a nurse practitioner at Dore was a positive step and group members gave positive feedback from their own experiences of seeing the Nurse Practitioner. 
“I contacted the surgery at a time of need. I was dealt with kindly and professionally. The service received was excellent at a time when the NHS is stretched”. All agreed that positive comments were as important for discussion as were constructive criticism.

WEB GP
Web GP is a tool that sits in the practice website and will enable patients to access help and advice at all times. There will also be a facility for patients to undertake an e-consultation; whereby they would receive feedback from a GP within 24 hours. It was agreed that this was a positive move for patients that work longer hours and may struggle to attend surgery. This is a one year pilot that the practice has agreed to be involved in.

MISSION STATEMENT
The practice thanked the group for their help in developing the practice mission statement-
Carterknowle and Dore Medical Practice are committed to providing compassionate, patient-centred, high quality care to all of its patients.
Our ethos is to be understanding, respectful and caring to all whilst maintaining privacy, confidentiality and dignity at all times. 
We strive to offer a warm, welcoming environment; ensuring our patients feel safe and supported. 
It was agreed that the mission statement should be made available online and on the ‘What’s New’ board. It was suggested that if possible we should try and make this available in other languages.

NEWSLETTER
The first edition of the newsletter is almost ready to be made available to patients. The practice has created a logo that will be emailed to group members following the meeting. 
It was agreed that the newsletter would be issued twice yearly, however this may be more frequent if the group members can support this. 
The newsletter will be made available in the practice and online- along with tweeted on twitter. The importance of social media was discussed and it was agreed that this is an important method of communication with patients. The next step for the practice would be to create a facebook page. 
The practice thanked group members for all their hard work in putting together the newsletter and appreciate the ongoing support of the group in creating this.

PATIENT QUESTIONNAIRE 2015 
Whilst the voice of the group is important each year the group members work with the practice to develop a questionnaire that is available for all patients to complete online and in reception. This helps the group gain the opinion of the wider patient population.
After discussion it was felt that the focus of the group could be to extend work undertaken previously to ensure patients feel more included within the community. The group has previously developed a leaflet to include information on local groups, clubs and activities; this is available online and in reception. It was thought that this could be extended with group members along with other patients by running self-help groups within the surgery or community whereby people could come together for support- these could be to discuss topics or provide support for specific ailments. 
It was agreed that group members would think about questions that could be included in the questionnaire and liaise via email with the practice within the next few weeks. A questionnaire can then be collated and made available to patients in coming months.

FEDERATED WORKING
The practice is continuing its work with local practices- Woodseats Medical Practice and Sloan Medical Practice. The group is looking at ways to share ideas and skills with the aim to improve services to our patients.
The project the group is currently looking at will involve community pharmacists working more closely with the practice. PPG members thought this was a good area to look at. 

ENHANCED PRIMARY CARE
Dr Hilton updated that group on Enhanced Primary Care in Sheffield. The aim is to improve access for patients to a GP at evening and weekends. The city will have four satellite units- our closest is Sloan Medical Practice; these will be open 6-10pm mid-week and 10am-6pm at the weekends. The units will be staffed by GPs across the city. All agreed this was positive for patients. 
A discussion was had around the changing pressure on primary care; it was agreed that over the past ten years the demand and expectation of patients had increased, we have an increased elderly population and more care is moving from the hospital to the GP. 
It was agreed by the group that the focus should be ‘health’ rather than ‘illness’ – they felt that by developing the self-help groups would support this in practice. 

FLU CAMPAIGN 2015
The practice has started to invite patients in for their flu vaccine. 

HEALTHWATCH
Our PPG members are invited to attend an information and networking event for PPG members based in Sheffield Central Consistency with Paul Blomfield on Monday 21st September at The Circle, Rockingham Lane, S1 4FW. 
Healthwatch is about local voices helping influence the design and delivery of local services. Healthwatch Sheffield is your independent watchdog for health and social care. 

RIGHT FIRST TIME- CITIZEN REFERENCE GROUP
Group members are invited to attend the Right First Time Citizen Reference Group meetings. The meetings will be held on- 16.9.2015, 10.11.2015, 3.2.2016. For more information please telephone Liz Hartlebury on 0114 2052926 or 07815707403. 
Right First Time is a partnership project working to transform the way health and social care is delivered. 

